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A Living Wage for Chicago’s Retail Workers
Imagine working full time, but being unable to support your family. As manufacturing jobs leave the country and are replaced by retail employment, more and more people find themselves in this position. The advent of big box stores – which often pay poverty level wages without benefits – has heightened the problem. The result: instead of supporting themselves and their families with living wage jobs, full-time workers now are dependent on public health care, affordable housing, and other taxpayer funded services. 

The wage standards of America’s richest companies affect all of us
Clearly, these companies are capable of paying employees a living wage. In Chicago, Costco and Home Depot have come to agreements with community groups that require some stores to offer starting wages at or around $10 an hour. Costco has a national policy of providing health care benefits to its employees. In contrast, Wal-Mart made $10 billion in profit last year, while refusing to sign such an agreement for its proposed Chicago location, fiercely battling a California law that would require it to pay benefits and closing a Canadian store after its workers voted to unionize.
Can responsible companies that have signed agreements with communities or contracts with unions withstand competition from a predatory employer that offers bargains derived from poverty-level wages? Evidence from around the country indicates that the only way for these stores to compete is to cut their own wages, forcing a race to the bottom that has the potential to impoverish the estimated 16,000 employees of large retail stores in Chicago. 

Chicago’s workers need wages and benefits that keep themselves and their families out of poverty. 
Chicago’s employers need a level playing field that does not penalize responsible employers for offering fair wages and benefits. 
Chicago’s taxpayers need a system that does not force them to financially support the employees of the world’s most profitable companies.
Keeping workers out of poverty and leveling the playing field 
The proposed Big Box Living Wage ordinance would keep workers out of poverty and level the playing field between companies that voluntarily pay decent wages and those who would otherwise engage in predatory employment practices. 

The ordinance would require newly developed large stores to pay a wage of about $10.00 an hour (which would keep a family of four above the poverty line) and provide health care benefits equivalent to $3 an hour (Costco’s benefit package is worth roughly $4 an hour). The size requirements ensure that the ordinance primarily affects only the large, multinational retailers that can clearly afford such a wage structure.  The wage will be adjusted annually for cost of living and inflation.
Through the ordinance, big box stores will hire employees through non-profit community agencies and local government job placement programs, prioritizing the hiring of people who have lost jobs due to the opening of the store, people living in the community surrounding the store, and low-income individuals. The ordinance also contains free speech provisions that would protect employees and allow community groups and others to use the stores’ public space for charitable causes, community affairs, religion, politics or workplace rights, provided it is not done in a disruptive manner.
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